
    
 

 

 

 

 

 

June 2011 

Commander’s Corner 
This Saturday June 11th AIMM 

has requested a good showing for 
the workday on the USS Razorback. 
Greg Z. has a good list of projects to 
accomplish for this month, including 
completing the re-piping of the new 
air compressor and reinstalling the 
fuel injectors into #4 engine. The 
next base meeting will be on the 
AIMM barge Saturday 25 June at 
14:00. We have the Pork and brisket 
meat for a potluck, please bring a 
side dish or dissert to go with the 
Bar-B-Q. 
 

Last month the base held our 
annual camp out at Lake Dardanelle 
State Park on Friday Saturday and 
Sunday May 20th, 21st and 22nd. 
Attendance was a little lower than in 
past years due to the bad weather 
forecast for the weekend, but we still 
had a good turnout and a great time. 
Friday started out with heavy rain 
thunder and lightning, but on 
Saturday and Sunday the sun shined 
and after everything dried out, the 
rest of the weekend was great. 
Thanks to everyone who was able to 
attend, and special thanks to our 
cook Sam Cecil for the delicious Bar-
B-Q and Brisket.  
 

Also this past month, several 
base members attended the 
Memorial Day Ceremony at the 
North Littlerock Veterans’ Cemetery 
on Monday May 30th. Carl Schmidt 
was the Chaplin for the ceremony 
representing the Fleet Reserve, and I 
read the names of our base 

members who had passed away this 
past year. After the NLR ceremony 
the base also held a Memorial Day 
ceremony at the USS Snook 
Memorial. In addition to a number of 
base members we also had two 
guests present one whose brother is 
on Eternal Patrol onboard the USS 
Scorpion. Thanks to Paul Honeck for 
organizing and assisting with these 
ceremonies. 
 

Remember the next base 
meeting will be June 25th aboard the 
AIMM barges, come to the meeting 
and join us for Bar-B-Q, Brisket and 
pot-luck. 
 

Lastly I would like to remind 
everyone that if you know of any 
base members, who have suffered a 
loss from the bad weather last 
month, please contact the Base and 
let us know if there is anything we 
can do to help. At this time I only 
know of member who has been 
affected. David Boyer’s home and all 
his personal possessions were 
damaged in the flooding in Des Ark. 
Ray Wewers is working on setting up 
a fund through the USSVI chartable 
fund for people to donate to help 
David. Donations made through the 
Chartable fund will be tax deductible. 
Hopefully we will have more 
information on this effort soon.  
 
Greg Schwerman 
Base Commander 
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Submarines Lost/Damaged During the Month of June 

USS O-9 (SS-70) 20-Jun-1941.  34 men lost. 

USS S-27 (SS-132) 19-Jun-1942.  No loss of crew. 

USS R-12 (SS-89) 12-Jun-1943.  6 survivors 42 crewmen lost (42). 

USS Herring (SS-233) 1-Jun-1944.  All hands lost (80). 

USS Golet (SS-361) 14-Jun-1944.  All hands lost (82). 

USS Bonefish (SS-223) 18-Jun-1945.  All hands lost (86). 
 

USS S-27 (SS-132) 
June 19, 1942 – No Loss of Crew 

 

USS S-27 (SS-132) was a S-class submarine of the United States Navy. Her construction was authorized in March 1917, and her 

keel was laid down on 11 April 1919 by the Fore River Plant, Bethlehem Shipbuilding Corporation, Quincy, Massachusetts. She was 

launched on 18 October 1922 sponsored by Mrs. Frank Baldwin, and commissioned at Groton, Connecticut, on 22 January 1924, 

Lieutenant Theodore Waldschmidt in command. 

Based at New London, Connecticut through 1924, S-27 was transferred to the Pacific in 1925, and, after exercises in the 

Hawaiian Islands during the spring of that year, she arrived at her new homeport, San Diego, California in June. She remained based 

in southern California through the decade and, except for fleet maneuvers, operated primarily off that coast. Fleet maneuvers, 

exercises, and problems took her to the west coast of Central America; to the Panama Canal Zone; into the Caribbean Sea and to 

Hawaii. In 1931, she was transferred to Hawaii; and on 23 February, she arrived at Pearl Harbor, whence she operated until mid-1939. 

On 16 June 1939, she sailed east; and on 27 June, she arrived at San Diego and resumed operations off the southern California coast. 

For the next two and a half years, she conducted exercises and tests off that coast, primarily for the Underwater Sound Training 

School. In late November 1941, she proceeded to Mare Island, where she was undergoing overhaul when the United States entered 

World War II. 

World War II 
On 23 January 1942, S-27 stood out of San Francisco Bay and moved south. Three days later, she returned to San Diego, 

California, and resumed operations for the Sound School which she continued into the spring. Then ordered north to the Aleutian 

Islands, she departed San Diego on 20 May; steamed to Port Angeles, Washington; thence, continued on to Alaskan waters where she 

commenced patrol operations. 

Grounding and loss 
On 12 June, a little over a week after the beginning of the war in the Aleutians, she put into Dutch Harbor, took on provisions, 

refueled, and then headed west with orders to patrol in the Kuluk Bay area and to reconnoiter Constantine Harbor, Amchitka. On the 

night of 16-17 June, she was ordered to Kiska. On 18 June, she reconnoitered Constantine Harbor, found no signs of enemy activity in 

that evacuated village, and moved on to round the southern end of the island, whence she would proceed to Kiska. In mid-afternoon, 

she rounded East Cape and that night when she surfaced, fog obscured her position. Lying to charge on both engines, she was carried 

about 5mi (8.0km) from her estimated dead-reckoned position. The fog prevented knowledge of the drift. At midnight, she got 

underway, slowly, on one engine and continued to charge on the other. Soon after 00:43 on 19 June, breakers were sighted about 25yd 

(23m) forward of the bow. "Back emergency" orders were given. Seconds later, she grounded on rocks off St. Makarius Point. 

Waves bumped her violently against the rocks, rolling her 10-15° on each side. Her motors were continued at "back emergency", 

but she was held firm by a submerged rock. Fuel was blown. Efforts to back off were continued, but the lightened ship swung harder 

against the rocks. Her starboard screw struck a rock and was disabled. Efforts were made to force the ship ahead to clear the stern, but 

she could only move about 20ft (6.1m) forward before she was again held fast. The immediate area was sounded. No passage was 

found. By 03:30, the pounding of the sea had increased and plans were made to move the greater part of the crew off. Dispatches of 

her plight, sent first at 01:15, were continued. Six were sent in all. One, giving no position, was received at Dutch Harbor. 

A ferry system, using a rubber boat and lines rigged between the ship and the beach, was set up. Men, provisions, clothing, guns, 

and medical supplies were transferred safely. By 11:00, all but six, the commanding officer, Lieutenant H.L. Jukes, and five others, 

were ashore. All equipment was destroyed. Classified material was burned. At 15:30, three of the remaining men went ashore. The 

side plating was now loose, the torpedo room was flooding. At 15:50, the radioman, executive officer, and commanding officer left 

the submarine. 

The night of 19-20 June was spent in an unsheltered cove. On 20 June, camp was set up at Constantine Harbor, using the 

buildings and heating equipment which had survived a Japanese bombing. By 21 June, the camp was fully organized: routines, 

including sentries and lookouts, had been established. Trips to and from the cove continued for three days. S-27 was reboarded on 21 

June and 22 June; thereafter, the presence of chlorine gas prohibited further visits to take off more supplies. 

On 24 June, a PBY Catalina piloted by Lieutenant, junior grade, Julius A. Raven, USNR, on a routine flight spotted the activity at 

Constantine Harbor; landed; and took off 15 of the survivors. On 25 June, three planes were sent in to take off the remainder. All guns 

salvaged from S-27 were destroyed. Nothing was left except the submarine's abandoned hulk and canned provisions, blankets, and 

winter clothing. 
 

"We shall never forget that it was our submarines that held the lines against the enemy while our fleets replaced 
losses and repaired wounds," Fleet Admiral Chester Nimitz, USN. 



 

 
Razorback Base News 

 
June 11

th
 Work Day on Razorback 

June 14
th
 Flag Day 

June 19
th
 Father’s Day 

June 21
st
 First Day of Summer 

June 25
th
 Base Meeting at AIMM 
Barge at 1800 

*** 

Chaplin’s Corner 
Submitted by Carl Schmidt 

Razorback Base members 
please make a copy of the Retiree 
Checklist What Survivors Should 
Know (see last page) and place 
this with your personal papers. 
Shipmates please keep your 
personal papers where the next of 
kin can locate them when you go 
on Eternal Patrol. Many shipmates 
place this information in a bank 
safety deposit box. 

Please check your name on 
the Razorback USSVI webpage 
www.ussvi.org and make any 
corrections you need to 
update your personal information. 

Please notify the Base 
Commander or Base Chaplain 
when a shipmate goes on Eternal 
Patrol. The Base Chaplain would 
also like to know of any illness of a 
shipmate. My Contact information: 
E-mail - 
bonnynclyde@classicnet.net 
Phone - 501-843-7855 
 

Fraternally, 
 

Carl Schmidt 
Razorback Base Chaplain 

*** 
Here’s A Toast to the Navy Wife 

 

She’s one of a kind 
for half of her life 
she’s left behind. 

 

She must be strong 
and steady and true 

while her man’s a long 
way out on the blue. 

 

She takes care of the house 
the kids and the pets 

gets some off to school 

the others to the vets. 
 

She takes care of the moving 
this chore never ends 
the tearful good byes 

and making new friends. 
 

There’s no one quite like her 
on all of God’s earth 

and I’d like to toast her 
this lady of worth. 

 

While her man is at sea 
may she weather the storm 
chart her course carefully 
and keep her love warm. 

 

She’s one of a kind 
so please raise your glass! 

 

 
AIMM FACTS &EVENTS 
*-National United States Submarine 

Veterans Convention (4000 people) 

*-Boat Reunions (20) 2006 though 

2010 

USS Tang (SS 563) 

USS Trigger (SS 564) 

USS Wahoo (SS 565) 

USS Trout (SS 566) 

USS Gudgeon (SS 567) 

USS Harder (SS 568) 

USS Darter (SS 576) 

USS Seadragon (SSN 584) 

USS Carbonero (SS 337) 

USS George Washington (SSBN 

598) 

USS Daniel Boone (SSBN 629) 

USS Scorpion (SSN 589) 

USS Razorback (SS 394) 

USS Diodon (SS 349) 

The boat reunions normally last 3 

to 5 days, with 50 to 200 people. 
 

*-AIMM has hosted 3 Retirement 

Ceremonies 

*-Has hosted 6 Reenlistment 

Ceremonies 

*-574 School Groups have been to 

AIMM on field trips in the last 4 years 

*-Has hosted a number of Turkish 

groups and ceremonies 

*-Has hosted a number of Razorback 

reunions 

The Razorback association has 

held a reunion in North Little 

Rock every year, contributing 

thousands of volunteer hours. 

*-AIMM and the St. Frances House 

has hosted two dinners for 

homeless veterans in the last year 

feeding over 150 people 

*-Has performed three burials at sea 

for veterans. AIMM is authorized 

to perform these ceremonies by 

the U.S. Navy and the State of 

Arkansas. 

*-Has hosted 5 Weddings 

*-AIMM and WAND co-operated an 

annual 4th of July picnic and 

fireworks viewing. 

*-AIMM and NLR has hosted Navy 

week 3 of the last 5 years Only 

non-coastal city to host Navy 

Week on a regular basis. 

*-The US Power Squadrons chose 

AIMM as the site for their special 

radio event in support of National 

Safe Boating Week. 

*-CNO Pays Virtual Visit to AIMM:  

In a recent letter to Mayor Hays, 

Admiral Mullen writes, "Though I 

have not personally visited the 

Arkansas Inland Maritime 

Museum, I did review the web 

site and am very impressed!" The 

Admiral goes on to say, "I believe 

it is important that our Nation 

understands the degree to which 

we really are a maritime nation, 

and the museum certainly appears 

to be doing a superb job." 

*-19 Kids and Counting TV Program: 

The Duggars spent the day at the USS 

Razorback filming one of their shows 

*-Visitors from all 50 states 

*-Visitors from 45 countries around 

the world 

*-Featured in local and national media 

*-Regularly featured on TV and in 

print *Naval History Magazine * Sea 

Classics Magazine * 

*-Corporate Groups 

ANNA (Ammonium Nitrate and 

Nitric Acid) Producers Association 

(Approximately 200 visitors 

Worldwide) 

YPO (Young President's 

Association) * Approximately 75 

* Leaders of major firms across 

Arkansas Structural Engineering 

Conference * Approximately 30 

*-Approximately 30,000 unique 

visitors to the website each year  

*-Teacher lesson plans and crossword 

puzzles and scavenger hunts on line  



*-Hundreds of Presentations to 

Community Groups * Lions * Masons 

* Church groups * Other museums 

*-Assistance to Other Civic 

Organization, AIMM regularly 

donates free tickets for charity 

auctions or as door prizes 
----------- Pride Runs Deep ------------- 

 

Navy News 
Navy Welcomes First Women for 
Sub Training 
May 09, 2011, Associated Press 

 
GROTON, Conn. - The U.S. 

Navy base in Groton, Conn., is 
welcoming the first class of female 
officers selected for assignment to 
submarines. 

Eight women were reporting 
Monday for an initial training 
course at Naval Submarine Base 
New London. The graduates will 
be the first women to serve on 
submarines since the Navy 
repealed a ban. 

The Navy announced last year 
that it was lifting the ban. Women 
had been barred on the theory that 
the close quarters and long 
deployments were unsuitable for a 
coed crew. 

The women arriving in Groton 
are among 18 selected for training 
and assignment to crews of 
guided-missile and ballistic-missile 
submarines. The class also will 
include 74 men. 

Naval Submarine School 
spokesman William Kenny says no 
changes have been required in 
terms of lodging or classrooms. 

*** 

June 8, 1959: They’ll Never 
Complain About Slow Postal 
Service Again 
By Tony Long 

June 8, 2011 7:00 am 
1959: “Rocket mail” becomes 
“missile mail” when 3,000 pieces of 
mail are delivered by a cruise 
missile fired from a U.S. Navy 
submarine. 

 
Experiments in delivering mail 

by rocket had met with mixed 
success since the first rocket mail 
was sent between two Austrian 
villages in 1931. The first 
successful delivery by this method 
in the United States occurred in 
1936, when two rockets fired from 
Greenwood Lake, New Jersey, 
landed on the New York shore 
about a thousand feet away. 

The 1959 attempt, however, 
was something entirely new, 
because the mail was not packed 
in rockets built for the purpose but 
stowed in mail containers that 
replaced a nuclear warhead on top 
of a missile built for war. Because 
this was strictly an experiment, the 
mail consisted entirely of 
commemorative postal covers 
addressed to a host of government 
officials, including President 
Dwight D. Eisenhower. 

The missile was fired shortly 
before noon from a launcher 
aboard the submarine USS 
Barbero, cruising off the coast of 
Virginia. Twenty-two minutes after 
launch, the missile struck its target 
at the Naval Auxiliary Air Station in 
Mayport, Florida. 

The mail was retrieved, sorted 
and routed in the usual way from a 
post office in nearby Jacksonville. 

Rocket mail, which has a whiff 
of theatrics to it, still exists and still 
has advocates around the world. 
Since the end of the Cold War, a 
number of surplus missiles culled 
from the Soviet nuclear arsenal 
have been used to fire mail around 
Russia, including a few 
experimental launches from 
nuclear subs. Read the story here:  
http://www.wired.com/thisdayintech/2011/0
6/0608submarine-fires-mail-missile/ 

*** 
USS Drum - A Video Progress 
Report 
Submitted by: Pat Householder 5/29/2011 

An Excellent Video news story 
on the restoration of USS Drum in 
Mobile, AL. 

A big BZ to Tom Bowser, 
Leslie Waters, Phil Fettig and Al 
Trottier, USSVI Members all! 

Visit the link:  http://video-
embed.al.com/services/player/bcpid619299
288001?bctid=963456974001 

*** 
Mullen Warns of Pay Cuts 
Week of June 06, 2011 

Admiral Mullen responded to the 
administration's call for reducing 
the DoD budget by $400 billion by 
FY2023, saying that it will force the 
DoD find ways to cut the cost of 
pay and benefits for 
servicemembers-- active, reserve, 
and retirees. Mullen told reporters, 
"we have to put initiatives in place 
in the mid-term that would start to 
generate cash in the out years. 
Two of the big places the money 
is, is in pay and benefits."  
Read the full article on Military.com 
- Mullen Says Pay, Benefit Cuts 'On the 
Table' 
 
Let the Pentagon, White House and 
Congress know how you feel about cuts in 
military pay and benefits. 

*** 
Retired WWII Master Chief 
Reflects on Battle of Midway 
By Lt. Jennifer Cragg, Submarine Group 2 
Public Affairs, June 3, 2011 

GROTON, Conn. (NNS) -- A 
retired U.S. Navy master chief 
petty officer who served in the 
Battle of Midway shared his 
experience and reflected on the 
battle's place in history during a 
Battle of Midway commemoration 
ceremony held at Naval 
Submarine Base New London, 
June 3. 

Master Chief Deen Brown was 
a radioman while serving aboard 
the Tambor-class submarine USS 
Trout (SS-202) during the Battle of 
Midway. He related not only how 
the submarine force played a key 
role in the watershed battle, but 
also the monumental contributions 
the force had during World War II. 

"The Battle of Midway was 
indeed the turning point for the 
war," said Brown. "The Japanese 
were the aggressors before the 
battle, but afterward the tide had 
turned. Their prime concern [after 
the battle] was to defend their 
outposts, which ultimately they 
couldn't defend in the end." 

Brown described his 
experience aboard Trout and the 



overall submarine mission during 
the battle. While the Japanese 
force had deployed 16 
submarines, the U.S. had a little 
more on station to help defend the 
Island of Midway. 

"We deployed 19 submarines, 
but 11 were positioned in the semi-
circle southwest of Midway," said 
Brown while emphasizing their 
positioning was the key in 
protecting the island from 
Japanese invasion. "We had to 
hold that line, the semi-circle 
around Midway to ensure the 
loaded troop transport couldn't 
gain access."  

Brown was introduced during 
the ceremony by Rear Adm. 
Michael McLaughlin, commander, 
Submarine Group 2; and Capt. 
Marc Denno, the 49th 
commanding officer of Naval 
Submarine Base New London, 
who provided the opening 
remarks.  

"By the spring of 1942, the 
outcome of the war was very much 
in doubt as Americans began to 
think that the Japanese military 
was invincible," said McLaughlin. 
"But the Japanese didn't factor in 
one key important element, the 
American spirit."  

According to Naval History and 
Heritage Command, Trout was one 
of many submarines sent to take 
part in the Battle of Midway, but 
her contribution was limited to 
picking up Japanese survivors 
days after the battle began.  
During World War II the submarine 
force comprised less than two 
percent of the Navy's fleet but sank 
more than 30 percent of Japan's 
navy, including eight aircraft 
carriers. More importantly, U.S. 
submarines virtually strangled the 
Japanese economy by sinking 
almost 5 billion tons of shipping, 
more than 60 percent of Japanese 
merchant marine, according to 
congressional records.  

The Battle of Midway is an 
important marker in the naval 
heritage of our nation because it 
changed the course of the war in 
the Pacific and world history, within 
just a few short minutes June 4, 
1942. 
Battle of Midway commemoration 
ceremonies will be held around the 

world, to include wreath laying 
ceremonies at all Navy regions 
and at the U.S. Navy Memorial in 
Washington, D.C., June 3. 

For Battle of Midway 
resources, visit 
www.navy.mil/midway/resources.html and 
Naval History & Heritage 
Command. 

*** 
Missouri Governor Thanks 
Sailors for Assistance 
June 08, 2011 

Navy News|by Lt. Jennifer 
Cragg  
GROTON, Conn. -- Missouri Gov. 
Jay Nixon met with the eight USS 
Missouri (SSN 780) Sailors who 
are assisting with cleanup efforts in 
Joplin, June 3. 

The Missouri Sailors are 
assisting AmeriCorps, the 
American Red Cross and the 
Missouri State Emergency 
Management Agency by 
organizing volunteer efforts related 
to removing debris and assisting 
homeowners gather their 
belongings. 

"[The governor] wanted to 
make sure that we understood how 
much the State of Missouri 
appreciates our presence in Joplin 
and [how} proud he was of us," 
said Chief Yeoman (SS) Mike 
Shea. 

Since arriving in Joplin June 1, 
the Sailors have collectively 
amassed nearly 350 hours of 
volunteer service by clearing 
several acres of trees, cars and 
other debris, as well as organizing 
the volunteer efforts of more than 
200 people on a daily basis. 

During the governor's visit, he 
expressed to the Sailors his 
appreciation from both his office 
and the citizens of Joplin. 

Shea said he and his crew 
have met with many Joplin citizens 
who have shared their personal 
stories of surviving the tornado that 
struck the city May 22. 

"Many of the people I have 
met describe the enormous sense 
of loss and disbelief that you can 
look miles down the road and see 
everything destroyed," said Shea. 
"Everything has been wiped out. 
Nothing is left. No buildings. No 
trees; nothing." 

The eight Missouri Sailors are 
expected to return to Groton, 
Conn., June 8. 

Missouri is the fifth Navy ship 
to be named in honor of the people 
of the "Show Me State." 

*** 
Sunken Vessel Confirmed To Be 
Navy Sub 
Keysnet.com, May 25, 2011 

An exploration team led by Tim 
Taylor aboard the expedition 
vessel RV Tiburon has located and 
documented the wreck of the 
World War II submarine USS R-12, 
which was lost on June 12,1943, in 
600 feet of water about 10 miles 
off Key West. 

It's embalmed with the bodies 
of 42 sailors. 

The U.S. Navy always had its 
sights on the location and was 
convinced it knew where it was, 
and the Tiburon crew confirmed 
those suspicions. When exactly 
they found the sub, they didn't say. 
But the announcement was put out 
Tuesday.  

The R-12 began its career as a 
World War I sub that was re-
commissioned for service in World 
War II. At the time of the sinking, 
the crew was engaged in wartime 
patrol operations near Key West. 
Only two officers and three 
enlisted men survived the disaster. 

In making the discovery, the 
Tiburon team deployed an 
underwater robot that collected 
imagery of the sub. 

RV Tiburon is launching an 
expedition in the spring of 2012 to 
further investigate the possible 
causes of the sinking, and collect 
detailed archeological baseline 
data. 

 

 



 

 

June Birthdays 
June 4

th
 – William Butler 

June 6
th

 – Robert Denis 

June 7
th

 – John Barr 

June 8
th

 – Marv Blair 

June 8
th

 – Ralph Slutts 

June 8
th

 – John Hertzberg 

June 9
th

 – Ron Hines 

June 12
th

 – David Boyer 

June 15
th

 – Terence Murphy 

June 17
th

 – Sam Swires 

June 17
th

 – Curtis Borud 

June 18
th

 – Cal Moon 

June 20
th

 – William Wiedeman 

June 20
th

 – Bruce Schick 

June 20
th

 – William Smith 

June 21
st
 – Carl Schmidt 

June 23
rd

 – Hal Butler 

June 30
th

 – Jim Franks 

Happy Birthday! 
*** 

Treasures Report: May 2011 
BEGINNING BAL.: $  8188.47 
  

DEPOSITS:  

Picnic Donation 164.00 

Raffle Flood Relief 60.00 

  

TOTAL DEPOSITS: $  224.00 
  

EXPENSES:  

Supplies Holland Club 114.02 

National Dues 30.00 

  

TOTAL EXPENSES: $    144.02 
  

ENDING BALANCE: $  8268.45 
  

CHARITYS  

Boat Maint Fund $  1441.03 

Base Charity Fund $    507.86 
USS Snook Memorial $  1405.86 
  

ENDING BALANCE $  3354.75 

  

Regions Bank CD $  5186.83 

Interest  

Ending Balance $  5186.83 
  

Cash on hand 50.00 

  

TOTAL IN BASE 
FUNDS = 

$13,505.28 

Base Treasurer 

Bob Bowlin 
 

 
Anchors Aweigh!!!! 

There was a ragged old man 
who shuffled into a waterfront bar 
one afternoon. Stinking of whisky 
and cigarettes, his hands shook as 
he took the "Piano Player wanted" 
sign from the window and handed 
it to the bartender.  "I'd like to 
apply for the job," he said. 

The barkeep wasn't too sure 
about this doubtful looking old guy, 
but it had been quite a while since 
he had a piano player, and 
business was falling off. What do 
you do?" he asked. 

"I'm retired", was the answer. 
"As a matter of fact I'm a retired 
Navy Submarine Chief Petty 
Officer, but since I retired I've done 
nothing but drink, chase the ladies 
and play the piano."  

Now really unsure, the 
barkeep decided to give him a 
try…he really needed more 
business. "The piano is over there 
give it a go and we will see how 
well you play." 

The old man staggered his 
way over to the piano and several 
patrons snickered. But, by the time 
he was into the third bar of music, 
every voice was silenced. What 
followed was a rhapsody of sound 
and music, unlike anyone had 
heard in the bar before.  When he 
finished there wasn't a dry eye in 
the place. 

The bartender took the old 
sailor a beer and told him he really 
sounded good "What do you call 
that song", he asked the old sailor? 

"It's called, 'Drop Your 
Skivvies, Baby, We're Gonna Rock 
Tonight', said the old chief after he 
took a long pull from the beer. 

The crowd winced along with 
the bartender, but the piano player 
went on. "I've got another," and he 
began to play again. What followed 
was a knee-slapping, hand-
clapping, bit of ragtime that had 
the place jumping. People were 
coming in from the street to hear 
this guy play. After he finished, the 
Chief acknowledged the applause 
and told the crowd the song was 

called, "Big Boobs Make My 
Anchor Chain Run Out." He then 
excused himself as he lurched off 
to the head. 

After thinking a bit the 
bartender decided to hire the guy, 
no matter how bad he looked or 
what his songs were called. 

When the guy came out of the 
head, the bartender went over to 
tell him he had the job. But then he 
noticed the old man's fly was 
undone and his anchor was 
hanging out. He said, "Look Chief, 
the job is yours, but first I gotta 
ask, do you know your fly is open 
and your pecker is hanging out?" 

"Know it?" the old Chief 
replied, "Hell, I wrote it! 
 
 

 
 
 



Retiree Checklist:  What Survivors Should Know 
Shift Colors periodically provides a checklist for retirees and their surviving family members. This checklist is designed to 
provide retirees and their loved ones with some help in preparing for the future. 
 

*- Create a military file that includes a copy of retirement orders, separation papers, DD Form 214, medical records, and 
any other pertinent military paperwork. Make sure your spouse knows the location and telephone number of the nearest 
military installation. 
*- Create a military retired pay file that includes the following contact information for the Defense Finance and Accounting 
Service (DFAS) and Navy Personnel Command: 
 

Defense Finance and Accounting Service 
U S Military Retirement Pay 
Post Office Box 7130 
London, KY 40742-7130 
(800) 321-1080 or (216) 522-5955/(800) 
269-5170 (for issues regarding deceased members) 

Navy Personnel Command 
(N135C) 
Retired Activities Branch 
5720 Integrity Drive 
Millington, TN 38055-6220 

 

(This file should also include the number of any pending VA claim as well as the address of the local VA office; a list of 
deductions currently being made from retired pay or VA benefits. Also include the name, relationship and address of the 
person you have designated to any unpaid retired pay at the time of death. This designation is located on the back of your 
Retiree Account Statement) 
 

*- Create an annuities file. This file should information about the Survivor Benefit Plan (SBP), Reserve Component 
Survivor Benefit Plan (RCSBP) or the Retired Serviceman’s Family Protection Plan (RSFPP), or any applicable Civil 
Service annuity, etc. Additional information regarding SBP, RCSBP and RSFPP annuity claims can be obtained from 
DFAS office at (800) 321-1080. 
*- Create a personal document file that has copies of marriage certificates, divorce decrees, adoptions and naturalization 
papers. 
*- Create an income tax file. Include copies of both of your state and federal income tax returns. 
*- Create a property tax file. Include copies of tax bills, deeds and any other related documents/information. 
*- Create an insurance policy file. Include life, property, accident, liability and hospitalization policies. 
*- In a secure location, maintain a list of all bank accounts (joint or individual). Include the location of all deposit boxes, 
savings bonds, stocks, bonds and any securities owned. 
*- In a secure location, maintain a list of all charge accounts and credit cards. Include account numbers and mailing 
addresses. 
*- Maintain a list of all associations and organizations of which you are a member. Some of them could be helpful to your 
spouse. 
*- Maintain a list of all friends and business associates who may be helpful. Include name, address and telephone 
number. 
*- Discuss your plans/desires with respect to the type and location of your funeral service. You should decide about 
cremation, which cemetery, ground burial, etc. If your spouse knows your desires, it will resolve some of the questions 
that might arise at a later date. 
*- Visit a local funeral home and pre-arrange your services. Many states will allow you to pre-pay for services. 
*- Investigate the decisions that you and your family have agreed upon. Many states have specific laws and guidelines 
regulating cremation and burials at sea. Some states require a letter of authority signed by the deceased in order to 
authorize a cremation. Know the laws in your specific area and how they may affect your decisions. Information regarding 
Burials at Sea can be obtained by phoning the Mortuary Affairs Division at (866) 787-0081. 
*- Once your decisions have been made and you’re comfortable with them, have a will drawn up outlining all your wishes 
and store it in a secure location with your other paperwork. 
 

When all the decision-making and documenting is completed, sit back and continue to enjoy life. 
 

Who should be notified in the event of my death? 
1. Defense Finance and Accounting Service (800) 321-1080 or (216) 522-5955  
2. Social Security Administration (for death benefits) - (800) 772-1213  
3. Department of Veterans Affairs (if applicable) – (800) 827-1000 
4. Office of Personnel and Management (if applicable) - (724) 794-8690 
5. Any fraternal group that you have membership with such as MOOA, FRA, NCOA, VFW, AL, TREA 
6. Any previous employer that provides pension or benefits. 
 
The above information is not all-inclusive and should be used with other estate planning tools to lessen trauma to your 
loved ones. 



HAWGFISH SCUTTLEBUTT 
IN GOD WE TRUST 
 
David Grove 
144 White Oak Ln. 
Little Rock, AR 72227 
dgrove2000@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

OUR CREED: 
"To perpetuate the memory of our shipmates who gave their lives in the pursuit of their duties while serving their 

Country. That their dedication, deeds and supreme sacrifice be a constant source of motivation toward greater 
accomplishments. A pledge of loyalty and patriotism to the United States Government its Constitution." 

 
 

  
 

Razorback Base Executive Committee 
 

Base Commander Greg Schwerman gschwerman@suddenlink.net (501) 804-0386 
Vice Commander Joe Mathis usnjrm@yahoo.com (501) 565-6021 
COB Billy Hollaway retldousn@earthlink.net (501) 758-3266 
Chaplain Carl Schmidt bonnynclyde@classicnet.net (501) 843-7855 
Treasurer Bob Bowlin trkrbob@gmail.com (501) 450-3559 
Yeoman Jane Farmer dcfarmert2@sbcglobal.net (501) 753-8824 
Webmaster Greg Zonner zonner632@horizonbroadband.net (501) 316-6641 
Membership John Barr jcbarr@aristotle.net (501) 663-6622 
Storekeeper Billy Hollaway retldousn@earthlink.net (501) 758-3266 
Holland Club Tom Salisbury tomann@ipa.net (501) 337-0788 
Memorials/Ceremonies Billy Hollaway retldousn@earthlink.net (501) 758-3266 

 


